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Dear Kim

Thank you for your letter of 10 November 2011. | am sorry you have not had an earlier
response to the particular questions you raise. | have now spoken with colleagues in
DECC and am able to respond as follows to the six points at the end of your letter of 29
September to Anne Stuart:

1)
2)

3)
4)

9)

6)

Yes. The Secretary of State for Energy and Climate Change may be referred to in
your draft DCO as the relevant consenting authority for this purpose.

Your application for development consent, if it includes a provision such as that
under discussion, could include, if known, an indication of your plans to transfer
property, liabilities, rights or functions. These may be ancillary matters (see s120
and Schedule 5 of the Planning Act 2008) and if provided for in the DCO would be
considered by the Examining Authority in its examination of the application. If a
DCO were granted in these terms, and consent were subsequently sought from the
Secretary of State for such a transfer, the decision maker could not reconsider the
inclusion of the powers in the DCO. The decision maker may, however, wish to
consider issues relating to the specific transfer proposal being made at that time.

No criteria have been established.

No statutory timetable applies to this decision. The department would endeavour to
consider such an application as quickly as possible.

| am not clear what other consenting requirements you have in mind. The
requirement will be for the Secretary of State's consent to the transfer requested.
DECC and the IPC liaise regularly on matters of process, and in that regard we
consider that the required consent should be sought by means of a letter to the
Secretary of State. It would not be appropriate for DECC and the IPC to liaise on
matters relating to merits.

Please do not hesitate to contact me again if | can be of any further assistance.
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Yours sincerely

lan Gambles
Director of Operations

Tel: 0303 444 5080
Email: ian.gambles@infrastructure.gsi.gov.uk

The IPC gives advice about applying for an arder granting development consent or making representations about an application (or a proposed
application). The IPC takes care to ensure that the advice we provide is accurate. This communication does not however constitute legal advice upon
which you can rely and you should note that IPC lawyers are not covered by the compulsory professional indemnity insurance scheme. You should obtain
your own legal advice and professional advice as required.

We are required by law to publish on our website a record of the advice we provide and to record on our website the name of the persen or organisation
who asked for the advice. We will however protect the privacy of any other personal information which you choose to share with us and we will not hold
the information any longer than is necessary.

Before sending information to the IPC, please consider our Openness Policy, which can be viewed on our website or a copy will be provided free of
charge on request





